St Francis Bay Bridge Club
Minutes of the committee meeting held on

Thursday 17 August 2017 at the Heritage Centre

1.   Geoff welcomed all present. Apologies from Rose Bruins

2.    The minutes of 1 June were confirmed 

3 .    Matters Arising:
*Banking   

 Jane presented the Income and Expenditure form Dec. 2014 to Nov. 2016

FNB/STD Balance: R 41018.00  Petty Cash: R949.00 

Now have two bank accounts.
 3.8% interest rate at STD and 3.5% at FNB
Original 32  day Deposit account

Notice is 32 days

Market Link Account at Standard
Money available in 24 hours

Debit Order goes off each month for the Insurance   R466.00 per month

It was decided to put the balance of R41018.00 in Std Bank Money Market @ 6%/7% Interest
*Fun Afternoons
 (Introductory)   Jane reported these as a successful  way of introducing new players into Club Bridge with a minimum of 4 Tables.  The next Introductory afternoon will be on 29 August prior to the Charity Day on 12 September when there will be new players, encouraged by Maureen in their own section experiencing being at the Club and participating in an enjoyable day.

*Absences:  
Geoff to change roster accordingly. At times there will be very few members for duties. It was agreed to co-opt Club Members to assist;
Suggestions: (Not for publication) 

Sally Nienaber, Helen Gammie, John Falconer, Keith Anderson and Carol Boonzaier   Geoff to ask them.
*Revised Laws: 
For T.D’s  and others interested.  John will ask Judith for a session to go over significant changes
 
*Website and Eastern Cape Website:  Roger 

· Not many members look at the Website
· Editors required:  Roger has set out instructions on how to edit the       website:   Jane, Melanie and John will assist with this.
· Request permission from Judy Beck as website is in her name.

· Partners: A letter to be sent to members on how to use the Website.
· Geoff suggested we try Bridge Webs.com for our website which is more up to date   and is used by Heidi in Knysna. It was agreed it should be as simple as possible.

4.   Charity Day 12 September : 

* Check List:   Melanie  (see attached)

* Lunch Menu:  John to discuss with Eugenie at Links. Cost per ticket R160.00 

* Flyer:   Roger Same as last year to be circulated to members by Melanie

5.    Attendance:

Jane produced figures showing that attendance on Mondays, Thursdays and Fridays had all increased. New players would be introduced to playing at the Club at The Introductory Fun Afternoons.

6.   St Francis Today:  

We have not used this for a long period and with the website this is no longer needed

7.   Rotary:   

It was agreed that use of the HC by anyone other than the Bridge Club should not be allowed as it is a contravention of the Insurance Policy we hold and may be a security problem.
8.   Business Information Guide:  Published by Pam Golding (Jancke Beer) 
It was agreed that the SFB bridge club should be included in this with Melanie and Rose’s   contact numbers. 

 It is free for Community Services and Social Clubs so no cost was involved.
9.   Board Hire: 

It was agreed to hire out boards with cards at a cost of at least R3 per board. Roger will check hiring costs at other clubs and report back.

10.  Tournament 2018

Dates 11 to 13th May have been confirmed with the Links. The SABF Nationals are on the same weekend.  26 Tables is the ideal amount.

11.  Members news/birthdays/lists/phone lists
It was unanimously agreed that all contact and other lists of members personal details should   be kept private and should not be available for distribution.

12.  Other Matters: 

Venues:  

*Heritage Centre

Geoff will make contact with Patricia and will get dates when she will be away in December so that we can arrange a replacement during that period.

Jane ensures that all housekeeping items are in stock.

*Links

John to get dates for when the Links is not available

Tables

We have a hodge podge of tables many are no longer fit for use. 

The folding tables need to be replaced. Rowan is willing to make these if he can source the right hinges.  Approx. Cost R10000 

Chairs

16 Black chairs at the HC need the seats to be raised by Harry at Lyons Construction. Roger to enquire.

  12.  Christmas Lunch and AGM

            To be held on Friday 8 December

       The meeting ended at 12.45pm

1 Attendance: Jane produced figures showing that attendance on Mondays, Thursdays and Fridays had all increased. New players would be introduced playing at the Club at The Fun 
